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Formentera's president Jaume Ferrer and social welfare councillor Vanessa Parellada met
today with the mayors of Telpaneca (Bernarda Castillo) and of las Sabanas (Jalmer Ribera),
along with the director of a group known as Unidad de Concertación y Cooperación
Municipalista, Absalón González, and the coordinator of the Fons Pitiús de Cooperació, Fina
Darder.

  

At the meeting, Formentera's officials were given a first-hand account of exactly which
charitable projects in Nicaragua its yearly contribution to the Fons goes to benefit. That
assistance, which according to President Ferrer totalled 30,000€ this year, was used to bring
water to a group of some one thousand inhabitants near the country's Palacagüina municipality.
Before the project, explained Mayor Castillo, those same townspeople were forced to undertake
long treks in order to get to the nearest water source.

  

As member of the Fons, the Formentera Council will continue backing similar projects. On the
horizon is another push to bring water to an area with limited access, an initiative Ms Darder
says will benefit some 700 villagers. The mayors of the two Nicaragua towns thanked both
council members and the entire population of Formentera for all of Formentera's help till
present.
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